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Grace Christison

From: Gary Craig
Sent: Tuesday, 15 October 2019 3:18 PM
To: Ray Wallace
Cc: Jo Miller; Chris Bell
Subject: FW: Further to our meeting today
Attachments: Scan-to-Me from 172.30.5.8 2019-10-01 114900.pdf

Ray  
Further to the email below and your further request for me to review it I advise that I am not to the best of my 
recollection aware of anything else that I can add.  We do attach the presentation entitled  “Wainuiomata North 
Development Framework Workshop with Council 21-23 November 2017”  referenced at paragraph 3 below.  Please 
note that the information provided is commercially sensitive and the Council is waiving its right to withhold the 
information in this instance accordingly.  As noted earlier this formed the basis of the later presentation made to 
Council in April 2018.  
 
Jo – as before will leave it to you to determine who else this information should be provided to. 
Regards 
Gary  
 
 

From: Jo Miller  
Sent: Tuesday, 8 October 2019 10:40 AM 
To: Ray Wallace; Josh Briggs; Campbell Barry 
Cc: Gary Craig 
Subject: Fwd: Further to our meeting today 
 
Following on from yesterday’s email , points in red made by Gary on his return today . Thanks Jo  
 
 
Begin forwarded message  

 

See my further points in red. 
Regards 
Gary 
  

From: Chris Bell  
Sent: Thursday, 3 October 2019 5:40 PM 
To: Jo Miller 
Cc: Gary Craig 
Subject: RE: Further to our meeting today 
  
Dear Ray 
  
Unfortunately Gary is away on leave until Tuesday and so he cannot personally confirm what he has 
told you until such time, however my understanding, having had the records produced and having 
spoken with Gary prior to his departure is the following: 

1. A meeting was held at Council offices on 15 September 2017 between Gary, Andrew 
Cummings and John Gloag titled “Meet Campbell and Josh re Wainuiomata Urban Growth.” 
I understand from Gary that the meeting was to brief the Councillors however Gary will 
have to confirm whether the meeting actually took place and if so then who was there. 
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Unfortunately there is no record I can refer to.  To the best of my recollection we met with 
at least one of the Cr’s possibly both but I don’t clearly recall and I have no notes of the 
meeting.  

2. A Councillors’ planning session was held on 17 November 2017. Councillor Briggs was not in 
attendance.  I cannot find any record of a presentation. 

3. A three day officer workshop was held between 21 – 23 November 2017 to discuss a 
possible Upper Fitzherbert development. The workshop invitation indicates that there 
would be a briefing at 12:30pm on the 23 November 2017 for Wainuiomata Councillors and 
this is confirmed by the agenda I have previously provided you. I understand from Gary that 
both Crs Briggs and Barry were in attendance and that you were away sick at the time. I 
have seen the workshop power point presentation for the officers and it appears to contain 
the information which formed the basis of the report that was later produced. I am not sure 
to what extent that information formed the basis of the Councillors’ briefing. Gary will need 
to confirm that when he returns from leave. I should also note that the content of that slide 
show has been withheld in recent LGOIMA requests.  Having seen the workshop power 
point presentation I can confirm that this also formed the basis of the later Councillor’s 
briefing covering off the major elements of possible future development. 

4. A closed council workshop was held on 26 April 2018. Neither Cr Barry or Briggs attended 
that briefing. 

Gary has advised me there are no records of nor any recollection of any briefing of the Wainuiomata 
Councillors other than those detailed above.  I can find no appointment or record other than those 
detailed above.  

I have produced the below table which may be of assistance in clarifying the timeline for this 
matter: 

The linked image cannot be displayed.  The file may have been moved, renamed, or deleted. Verify that the link points to the correct file and location.

 

  
Please let me know if there is anything more you need prior to Gary’s return. 
  
Thanks 
Jo 
  
  
  

From: Ray Wallace <Ray.Wallace@huttcity.govt.nz> 
Date: 3 October 2019 at 4:25:31 PM NZDT 
To: Jo Miller <Jo.Miller@huttcity.govt.nz> 
Subject: Further to our meeting today 

Hi Jo 
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Thanks for your time today and appreciate your draft was sent in error.  
  
As I have indicated I urgently need confirmation what Gary has verbally told me, 
that the details of the officers work on the Wainuiomata North /Upper Fitzherbert 
Development proposal was discussed with the two Wainuiomata Councillors at the 
conclusion of the officers 3 day workshop and the Councillors indicated support. 
  
As I said I am deeply concerned that Mr Inness has every intention of trying to 
embarrass the Office of the Mayor and myself personally along with tarnishing the 
Council’s reputation over the Wainuiomata North Development proposals to create 
an upset within the community similar to that of the Queen Street Reserve. 
  
I therefore request urgent confirmation from Gary what he relayed to me that all of 
the above actions took place. While I am aware there may be no actual minutes any 
file note or staff notes would also be helpful supporting what was discussed. 
  
Regards 
Ray 
  

From: Jo Miller  
Sent: Tuesday, 1 October 2019 2:55 PM 
To: Ray Wallace 
Cc: Josh Briggs; Campbell Barry 
Subject: Fwd: Draft response to Mayorr 
  
  

“Dear Ray 

 I write further to my email to you of 19 September which was 
a response to queries from you regarding Wainuiomata North 
Development framework and queries from Craig Innes . I 
copied  Councillors Briggs and Barry into that email as we 
agreed . Since then you’ve asked for further clarification of a 
couple of points and my responses are set out below . As was 
the case previously & with your agreement, I am once again 
copying in Councillors Briggs & Barry . 

  
Turning to the questions you raised :  
 

A further records search has been conducted and I can confirm that there are 
no records of either Councillor Barry or Briggs having been individually 
briefed by officers on the Wainuiomata North Development prior to the closed 
Council briefing held on 26 April 2018. 

  

Having instructed a further records search I can now provide the following 
further information;  

1.       A Councillors’ Planning Session was held on 17 November 2017. A copy of 
the agenda for that session is attached. 
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2.       Whilst I confirm that there was no report provided for the 3 day briefing 
session there was a draft agenda prepared, which I attach. 

  

With regards to your email below, I should note that there are only records of 
invitations and no actual records of the meeting you refer to at paragraph one. 
Further, to be clear, our records do not show that the Councilors were briefed 
after the 26 April 2018 meeting.  

  

Please note I have copied in Councillors Briggs and Barry as your request 
pertains to them. 

  

Thanks 
Jo” 

  

  

  

Ngā mihi nui 

Jo Miller  
Chief Executive  
 
Hutt City Council, 30 Laings Road,, Private Bag 31912, Lower Hutt 5010, New Zealand  
T 04 570 6773  M 027 213 7550 
W www.huttcity.govt.nz  

Follow me on Twitter : @jomillernz 

 
The linked image cannot be displayed.  The file may have been moved, renamed, or deleted. Verify that the link points to the correct file and  
location.

          

IMPORTANT: The information contained in this e-mail message may be legally privileged or confidential. 
The information is intended only for the recipient named in the e-mail message. If the reader of this e-mail 
message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any use, copying or distribution of this e-mail 
message is prohibited. If you have received this e-mail message in error, please notify the sender 
immediately. Thank you. 


